SBHGC Minutes 03/20/13

In Attendance: Christina, Betty Jean, Liz, Mick, Amy, Dee, Katrina

Old Business

Katrina gave an update on the free library. Board of trustees for the garden house would like to see a sketch before approving the project. Katrina has several sketches and will ask the group to submit their ideas. Betty Jean brought up that Suzanne had an old metal mail box that might work really well.

The Hill of Beans and the garden club websites are both up on the world wide web. Katrina has asked for comments and any ideas for content. She mentioned there is a capability to have member’s only pages that are password protected.

New Business

Dee reported on the progress of the Lewis Park project. Concept design has been completed. Next step was to apply for a grant through the opportunity fund to buy two additional parcels to enlarge the park and provide ADA access. Christina has asked our members to send emails and attend public meetings in support of the grant.

Beacon A Hill of Beans

We were not selected for the Awesome Foundation Grant.

Christina has applied for the Small Sparks grant, got a favorable response but needed additional letter from the parks dept. and JCCC stating we had permission to hold the event there and work with the teens. Christina will work with Doreen to get the paperwork. She will also work with El Centro to get a letter regarding the use of the planters. 

El Centro has given us permission to plant the 24 planters on their property with various heritage beans. There was discussion about what kind of structure was needed to support the beans, how to make it safe, beautiful, and keep it from walking away. Mick will work on the best solution. Also will have some sort of signs that talk about the variety and give some history.

Betty Jean suggested contacting the merchants council for additional funds.

This weekend will be harvesting bamboo at Maura’s for the event.

Betty Jean will ask Christine Wolf permission to build a bean teepee or beanhenge where the heritage tree was recently cut down at the garden house.

Maura has completed the bean packaging that looks wonderful. Christina talked about that we can’t count her donation as a match since that counts after we apply and not before. Also we have maxed out our match with a budget of $995 and a match of $14,000.

Mick will present at the kick off. Suzanne might be our resident storyteller but not confimed.

Liz presented an idea to hire one or two youth advocates to coordinate with the teens from the JCCC and an adult mentor. The idea is to integrate the teen’s voice and ideas into events, not just brute strength. She created a draft job application got some feedback. 

Additional groups to contact for help, YES and TATS.

Some of the activities that we hope the teens will help out with: 

Planting, maintaining and watering the planters at El Centro and for the merchants.

Set up and general help at the bean bonanaza.

Brainstorming activities to have at each event.

Documentation, perhaps time lapse film of beans growing.

Coming up with booth graphics and displays.

Planters by the classrooms at El Centro and try to get school kids involved

Betty Jean asked how to get info to PTAs? No one volunteered to take that on yet.

April through June we will hand out seeds and info.

At August Beacon Rocks start talking about seed saving and bean harvest. Canning connections will have a preservation class about beans. It will be a 101 class to try and get people who haven’t attended canning connections before.

Everyone needs to bring some sort of bean-related dish to share.

Decided it would be good to have some sort of prizes for the bean bag contest. Suggestion of tokens so people need to save up to redeem. Betty Jean has a source for 30 cent buttons, apparently 2” buttons are cool. Katrina to think of some artwork.

Group decision to move forward with the poster without the beacon hill international school festival dates on it. Need to add logos for Rockit!, Dept. of neighborhoods, Parks Dept., El centro de la Raza. Need to proceed and get the poster printed.

Christina suggested cutting out bean silluheoutes to advertise along Beacon Ave, maybe another project for the teens?

Question came up regarding if there were native beans or ones best suited to our region? Christina brought up a gardener on the peninsula who knows the origins of various foods, like a food anthropogist. Also, Christina knows someone who has a pop up book shop, Readers to Eaters, and will ask if they would like to be at the 4/20 event.

Katina brought up some sort of compost clinic at the 4/20 event. Mick mentioned that master gardeners might be interested. If not, Katrina will contact Seattle Tilth.

Other ideas for demos/displays:

Tofu making 

Deriatives of beans such as soy sauce, castor oil, etc.

Christina is contacting media now, will invite Ciscoe and Steve Schuer (SP) from KUOW. Also brought up for oct harvest dinner, Graham Kerr and Tom Douglas.

Next meeting is 4/10, 6:30, at Christina’s house.

Treasury report: $315.31. Start thinking about what we want to spend it on.  

